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Staff transitions:  
Tisa Lewis and Nadine Banks retire
Two transitions in the ATS staff will occur this summer. 

Tisa Lewis completes a decade 
of work with ATS. She initially 
came to the Association in 2005 
to work with Student Informa-
tion Resources and, after a year of 
excellent work in that area, was 
asked to move to accreditation. 
She has been an accrediting officer 
for the past nine years and for the last three has served 
as senior director of accreditation and institutional 
evaluation. She has served the missions of the Asso-
ciation and Commission with great care and attentive 
concern for the schools, the accrediting standards, and 
the procedures and administrative processes that link 
them together. Lewis will return to her home in Black 
Mountain, North Carolina.

Nadine Banks has also decided 
to retire from full-time work at 
ATS this summer. She began her 
employment at ATS in 2008 and 
has served during that time as 
executive assistant, which has 
included, among many responsibili-
ties, administrative support for the 
ATS Board of Directors. With plans to remain in Pitts-
burgh, she will continue in a part-time role, and ATS will 
continue to benefit from her exceptional administrative 
care and gracious hospitality. 

ATS has greatly benefitted from the contributions of both of these gifted colleagues, and we wish them all the best as 
they embark on their next chapters.


